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Fortnightly Newsletter – 23rd February 2018 

Ofsted Says We’re Good; the DfE Says  
We’re in the Top 2% of Schools!! 

Extracts from a letter from the Rt Hon Nick Gibb, Minister for Schools:  
Dear Mrs Lloyd-Wright, 
“I would like to congratulate you, your staff and your pupils on the very high level of progress 
that pupils have made in their reading, writing, and mathematics. This means that your school is 
amongst the top 2% of schools in England in terms of the progress your pupils make between 
Key Stage 1 and the end of Key stage 2. Thank you for your hard work and professionalism in 
producing such high standards” 
 
Thanks for the letter Mr Gibb. It’s always nice to be told how well we are doing! 

The full text of this letter can be found on our website:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Perhaps Our Year Sixes Could Give You a Run For Your 
Money Mr. Gibb… 

 

The Debate – Graffiti: Art or Vandalism, by Hansel Kyeame.  
It was a normal day; walking into school, waiting for people to arrive. As the long hand hit 
the four, it all changed; we were off. We were on our way to Christ Church. It took about 
15 minutes to get there and when we arrived, two kind children escorted us to the Year 6 
classroom where we split up into two groups ‘for’ and ‘against’. Holy Trinity and Christ 
Church did a ping-pong style debate, which ended very quickly. We were finished arguing, 
we all socialised; we had drinks and cookies. 
Later on, we had playtime there. We all had fun and when a ball went into the playground, 
we played a big football match. It ended 2-1 to us. It was a great day. 
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More Tales From Year 6; this 
time with Michael Morpurgo! 

‘Tales of our Community’ Night 
By Samson Adom 

 
A couple of days ago, we went on a trip after 
school. It was the ‘Tales of our Community’ night 
and our community told stories. We were 
meeting up to share these stories and see all the 
artwork and Michael Morpurgo was going to be 
there!  
Firstly, children from other schools told their 
stories, which included things like ‘The Surprise 
Holiday’ and one about how they won a 
swimming competition. It was then time for 
someone in our class to read. Cole was up to 
challenge! He told a story about his first day at 
nursery and how he grew stronger and more 
independent when his mum left him there.  
Next, Michael Morpurgo told a story about how 
he had to perform in a play, which he loved so he 
practiced a lot! He liked it but he had trouble 
singing a love song to someone because he 
actually liked her… In the end, everything turned 
out well for him.  
Finally, we all got pictures with Michael Morpurgo 
and ate many homemade biscuits and other 
treats.  
 

 
 

Where will these debating skills lead our Year 
Sixes? Pietro (above) looks like he is destined 
for the Houses of Parliament… 

Cole (Year Six) reading his story to a packed 
church, including the master storyteller, 
Michael Morpurgo. How daunting!! 

Remember:  
E-Safety session for parents. 

Thursday 1st March – 5.15pm - with crèche.  

Tuesday 13th March – 9.15am 

 

In the Sedding street (KS2) Library 

 

 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Date Event / venue. 

Tuesday 27th February School Council (juniors) visiting Pizza Express 

Wednesday 28th February Parent Volunteer Training in the Library 

Thursday 1st March 5.15pm E-safety awareness training. Crèche provided.  

Thursday 1st March World Book Day- dress as your favourite book character. You can 
find some ideas here 

Wednesday 7th March 

 

Junior Children trip to Cadogan Hall to see RCM Sparks 
performance of Ravel’s Mother Goose. More info here.  

Dress up as a scientist on the Friday.  

12th March – ALL WEEK British Science Week 

Tuesday 13th March 9.15 am Second E-safety Awareness Training for parents – Library.  

Thursday 15th March 3.30-6pm Parents’ Evening 1 

Thursday 22nd March 3.30 – 6pm Parents’ Evening 1 

Wednesday 28th March, 2pm Easter Service in Holy Trinity Church – everyone welcome! 

Thursday 29th March End of term – school finishes at normal time.  

Monday 16th April Back to school.  

 
 

 

 

 

Attendance Matters! 
 
Our school target is 
97%... 
 

Week ending 23rd  Feb 
 
 

Hit: Yr5- 99.33 / Yr6-97.33 / Yr4- 97.27 / Nursery- 97.87 

Miss: Yr3- 93.67 / Yr2- 90.0 / Yr1- 87.86 / Reception- 93.64 

OVERALL WEEKLY ATTENDANCE: 94.29% 

OVERALL: Miss.. 

 

http://www.worldbookday.com/dressing-up/
https://secure.rcm.ac.uk/events/listings/details/?id=1363401
https://www.britishscienceweek.org/?gclid=Cj0KCQiAiKrUBRD6ARIsADS2OLnE-OWJN_RNcYZfI2vNLDR7mhHaFp5iI9nndwDxaRx-3PwTpd-MpXEaArSHEALw_wcB
http://www.schoolgateway.com/
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/htsloanesquare/

